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Linlithgow Academy Parent Council Meeting
7:00pm, Wednesday, 23nd May 2018, Linlithgow Academy Conference Room
Attendees:
Parent Members: 	Elspeth Brown (Chair), Laurie Boles, Jo Smith, Douglas Gray, Derek Wolfe, Susie Hume, May Geddes, Douglas Maxwell, Gillian McLean
LAA Representative:	Alison Sharp
Head Teacher:		Karen Jarvis
Teachers:		Rachel Bryson, Rhona White, Kate Dickson
Pupil Council:		Jack Williamson
WL Council:		Councillor Tom Kerr
Guests:			Team AcceleRace
Apologies:		Campbell Ford

1. Welcome
Elspeth welcomed everyone to the meeting, in particular Team AcceleRace and Councillor Tom Kerr.
2. Approval of the Minutes from meeting of 22nd March 2018
Minutes were approved and will be posted on the website.

3. Team AcceleRace
Team AcceleRace gave a very interesting presentation about their journey so far and their fund raising efforts going forwards. Parent Council congratulated them on their success and wished them luck for the future. Councillor Kerr advised them to apply to West Lothian Council for a contribution towards their trip to Singapore.

4. Head Teacher’s Report 
Topics covered:
· Staffing 
· Improvement Plan Update
· Changes to the School Day – FAQ Briefing Note circulated for review
· Security Update
· New Website – WL Council standard format to be launched 04 June
· MILK – will be replaced with Show my Homework in August
· S6 last day 
· UCAS Update


5. LAA 
Alison Sharp provided an update on income and outgoings. LAA has provided funding for the wall quotes in the S6 area.

6. Pupil Council Report
Another very successful year for Pupil Council.
Ideas are currently being pulled together for next year.

7. Teachers Report
Topics discussed:
· S2 Boys Scottish Schools Football
· Senior Girls Scottish Shield
· Macbeth

8. Transforming Your Council Consultation – Instrumental Music Provision Survey
EB provided an update on the current situation regarding Instrumental Music Provision in West Lothian. Parent Council prepared a guidance note for parents on the options offered by WL Council to support them in making an informed response to the Instrumental Music Provision survey.  There is a meeting of the Education Executive scheduled for Tuesday 29th May where it is expected that a decision will be made on the future of this key service.

9. Feedback from West Lothian Parent Forum Meeting 02 May 18
Linlithgow Academy Parent Council was represented by AS.
Topics discussed:
· Instrumental Music Provision

10. Communication Subgroup
The group will meet separately and prepare a plan for discussion at the next meeting.

11. Any Other Business
· 50th Anniversary Celebration
LB has been in contact with an industrial partner (Babcock) regarding a potential collaboration project. Several ideas have been shared with the school. This will be considered in more detail once the SQA exams are over.

12. Parent Council Membership 2018/9
Derek Wolfe has come to the end of his second term on Parent Council and will therefore be standing down. Parent Council would like to thank Derek for his very valuable contribution over the last 6 years, including a period as Vice Chair.
Repeated attempts to contact Sarah Jane Mottram have received no response.  It has therefore been assumed that she does not wish to continue as a member of Parent Council.
May Geddes has reached the end of her first term on Parent Council and has confirmed that she would like to continue for a second term.
As a result, there will be 2 vacancies on Parent Council for next session (2018/9) as well as a vacancy for a clerk.
These vacancies will be advertised via the website.

13. Parent Council Meeting Schedule 2018/9
· AGM  
· Wed 05 Sept 2018

· 2018/9 School Year
· Mon 01 Oct 2018
· Tues 20 Nov 2018
· Wed 30 Jan 2019
· Thurs 21 March 2019
· Wed 22 May 2019

14. Thank You
Parent Council thanked Jack Williamson (Pupil Council representative) for his very valuable contribution to Parent Council over the last year and wished him well for the future.
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